Transportation Committee Meeting Minutes

Community Room of Capitol Hill Towers (900 G Street NE)

April 24, 2006

Committee members in attendance: Lance Brown, Aryeh Fishman, Jennifer Flather, Ken Granata, DeLania Hardy, Diane Hoover, Victor McKoy, Warner Sterling and Omar Mahmud (Chair)

Committee members absent: Maureen Benitz, Bill Bird, LaVerne Law and William McColl

I. Call meeting to order at approximately 7:10 pm

II. Introductions

III. Select recorder of meeting minutes

a. Claire Rodriguez: Although she is not currently a member of the committee, the committee unanimously approved Ms. Rodriguez to fill this crucial position.

IV. Community Comment

a. Ken Granata asked what it is the Committee does?

i. Omar Mahmud informed him the committee has been tasked with thoughtfully considering transportation-related issues impacting ANC 6A, hearing community comment on these issues and making well-informed recommendations to the ANC 6A Commissioners.  In addition, Mr. Mahmud informed Mr. Granata that the committee’s mandate is for one year and that these issues were initially handled by the Economic Development & Zoning Committee, but with the coming streetscape improvement plan and streetcar implementation, it was decided transportation matters should be handled by a separate committee.

b. Someone informed the committee the Farmers Market opens May 6 and remains open until end of October. (6th and H St NE) 

c. Traffic

i. Community members commented on the following Capitol Hill traffic issues:

1. Traffic on Constitution/C St really fast 

2. Commuters in general drive really fast

3. Current plan for traffic reduction: have people park at RFK and Metro into work

a. There will be a new plan announced in May 

4. The committee informed attendees Chris Delfs from DDOT gave an update on the Capitol Hill Transportation Study at the last committee meeting in March, but few committee members know much about the traffic study since many weren’t at the last meeting

5. In January, DDOT hosted a meeting regarding whether Constitution should have a special rush hour switching lane

ii. There are probably 40 or more transportation studies of DC on the DDOT website

iii. Ken Granata agreed to be the committee point person on community traffic concerns and the committee unanimously approved.  He will gather additional information and report his progress at the next meeting in May

1. It was suggested the committee make its own map with our ANC’s own traffic concerns, then compare it to maps previously created by the city

iv. Speeding & Trucks

1. 14th and E a concern, but members of the community reported heavy traffic all along 14th 

2. Lots of large trucks going through residential neighborhood streets, should this be allowed? The trucks also speed

3. People have requested action from police and have yet to receive any response 

v. Policing 

1. Someone recommended we look into implementing photo taking speed measurers, or start doing something to measure how fast people are going

V. Updates

a. H Street Streetscape Improvement: Construction scheduled to begin in the Fall at the earliest and will last a year to a year and a half, but we don’t know exactly where along the corridor construction will start.  Our last update from Karina Ricks was that this decision will partly be based on PEPCO’s decision to install new utility lines along H Street. 

b. Streetcar: Based on the latest update from Ms. Ricks, the tracks will be laid along the H Street/Benning Road corridor during streetscape construction, from 3rd St NE to Oklahoma Ave NE.  The eventual goal is for the line to connect the Minnesota Ave and Union Station metro stations (and further down the road, the goal is to extend the line beyond Union Station heading West through the city).  However, at this time, it’s unclear how the streetcar will “connect” with these stations.  Regarding Union Station, there are three options being considered: 

i. Over the Hopscotch:  Running a streetcar line over this bridge will require costly improvements to the bridge’s infrastructure since it cannot support the weight of streetcar infrastructure over it now

ii. Under the Union Station tracks:  This option would require DDOT to put into use the old H St underpass which has not been used since the Hopscotch bridge was built.  There has been talk of a pedestrian only tunnel leading from the metro station to somewhere outside of Union Station, but it’s not clear where it opens up (1st St NE, H St NE or 2nd St NE)

iii. Alongside the Hopscotch Bridge:  Apparently DDOT has access to a right of way along the South side of the Hopscotch Bridge that may be utilized for running the streetcar line to 2nd St. NE.  Again, it’s not clear if the pedestrian tunnel could be used for this option as well.

c. Omar: No action items on this at the moment, just wanted to update everyone on where we are

VI. New Business

a. Proposed cuts to metro bus service: X6 and D6 lines

i. Metro proposes to shut down late night service for the D6 line

1. Community concern was raised about these cuts and how they would impact Metro riders’ ability to get around the city in the late hours.

2. Members of the committee suggested these cuts may be a useful means of diverting resources to other parts of the Metro system where additional service is needed, as Metro has suggested.

3. The committee recommended someone be appointed as the point person to gather additional information on this issue so the committee could make an informed recommendation.

a. Claire Rodriguez agreed to be the point person on this issue.  The committee unanimously approved and recommended she report back at the next meeting in May with more information

ii. X6 line to be eliminated for weekend service

1. community members against these cuts were not at the meeting

2. The committee recommended Ms. Rodriguez be the point person on this issue as well.

a. Ms. Rodriguez agreed to obtain additional information and report back at the next meeting in May
b. Streetscape sidewalk material options:  The committee and members of the community viewed color pictures of the options DDOT is currently considering for the H St/Benning corridor and discussed the pros and cons of each option.

i. London pavers: Shows gum and wear and tear more over time, but seems easier to clean than concrete aggregate.

ii. Aggregate: Appears to hide gum and wear and tear better than the pavers option, but a member of the community suggested it could be bad for wheel chairs and elderly pedestrians over the long run.  Jennifer Flather pointed out that any material the city uses must be ADA compliant so this concern may be mitigated.  DeLania Hardy suggested we still may want to consider the impact this surface has on the elderly and handicapped, even if it is ADA compliant.  Omar Mahmud expressed concern about the ability to clean gum from the aggregate surface.  Prior to the meeting, Karina Ricks informed Mr. Mahmud she has yet to hear back from the person at DDOT that can answer this question.

iii. Brick: not an option being considered by DDOT at this point.

iv. Action: The committee voted in favor of recommending the ANC endorse the London pavers option (6 for, 2 against, 1 abstention), but some expressed concern with not having more information this issue (e.g. the potential impact aggregate would have on handicap and elderly pedestrians and the gum issue)
c. DDOT/HSMS Coordination re: Streetscape Improvements: Representatives from DDOT and HSMS were not in attendance so discussion was unnecessary.

d. RFK Zone Buffer Area – Parking

i. Residents have complained about parking restrictions in the RFK enforcement zone because their neighborhood, which is currently lacks a parking zone designation, loses much of its parking during events at RFK stadium

ii. Chris Delfs from DDOT has informed Omar Mahmud that the best course for community members in this situation is to petition to have their block designated Zone 6 parking.

iii. Action Item: The committee discussed the matter and unanimously agreed the ANC should recommend the approach outlined by DDOT on this matter.

e. Resident Traffic Complaints (dealt with under Community Comment, Section IV)

i. 14th and E

ii. 8th Street

f. Joint Effort with Public Safety Committee to request increased WMATA PD Presence at 8th and H

i. Members of the committee and community members described this intersection as a very dangerous area.  Attendees described incidents involving violent crime, panhandlers, threats against people, and a woman who has taken up residence in one of the bus shelters.

ii. Omar Mahmud informed the committee he attended the last Public Safety Committee meeting where this topic was discussed.  At that meeting, it was suggested WMATA PD may be partially responsible for policing this area since many of the problems at this intersection spillover from the buses that cross this major transfer point.  He further recommended that we assign someone to be the point person on this topic, and be responsible for working with the Public Safety Committee and PSA 102. 

iii. Diane Hoover agreed to serve as the point person on this issue and the committee unanimously approved.

g. New Bus Shelter Design

i. Omar Mahmud informed the committee he attended the Bus Shelter Open House hosted by the city.  There he learned the city is considering whether to use a separate bus shelter design for parts of the city that have been designated historic districts.  Other parts of the city would use another design which, according to Mr. Mahmud, is more modern.

1. Mr. Mahmud discussed whether we should consider asking the city to utilize the historic design for H Street given there is discussion of extending the Capitol Hill historic district to H Street some time in the future.

2. Unfortunately, Mr. Mahmud was unable to obtain pictures of the bus shelter designs to show the committee.

3. Although the committee was unable to determine which design it liked more without pictures, it preliminary expressed favor for a distinct design in historic areas like Capitol Hill and, further, is in favor of a historic bus shelter design for the H Street corridor.

4. However, the committee agreed it would need more information before making a final recommendation, especially considering it needs to explore issues such as upkeep and maintenance between the two options.

5. Omar Mahmud agreed he would try to obtain more information for the May meeting.

VII.      Assign Tasks/Duties for Committee Members: See above
VIII.      Additional Community Comment: None
  IX.      Adjourn meeting: 8:40 pm
